NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that at a regular meeting on January 8, 2019, at 10:30 a.m., or as
soon thereafter as the matter can be considered, the County of Nevada (the “County”) will hold a
public hearing on said day in the Chambers of the Board of Supervisors of the County of
Nevada, Eric Rood Administrative Center, located at 950 Maidu Avenue, Nevada City,
California 95959. The purpose of the hearing is to consider the proposed issuance and sale of
revenue bonds by the Nevada County Finance Authority (the “Authority”) to finance the costs of
construction of a County Operations Center (the “Project”), to be located at 12350 La Barr
Meadows Road in Grass Valley, California.

In accordance with Section 6586.5 of the California Government Code, a public hearing is
required to consider the proposed financing of the Project by the issuance and sale of revenue
bonds by the Authority, and to determine the significant public benefits to the County from the
proposed financing, including demonstrable savings in effective interest rate, bond preparation,
bond underwriting, or bond issuance costs, employment benefits from undertaking the project in
a timely fashion; and more efficient delivery of local agency services to residential and
commercial development.

For questions or information regarding the proposed bond issuance, contact Martin Polt, Deputy
County Executive Officer, at 950 Maidu Avenue, Nevada City, California 95959, (530) 265-
7040 or email at martin.polt@co.nevada.ca.us.

At said time and place persons interested in the proposed bond issuance may appear before the
Board of Supervisors of the County and be heard thereon.
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